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	Welcome Back
It is lovely to see our children and families following the October break. We hope that you all enjoyed your time off and are refreshed and ready for the term ahead. This term is always busy and although many things are different, we still plan to have as many experiences for our children as possible. I have outlined below some of our plans for the coming weeks.
Visit from Bishop John
We are delighted to welcome Bishop John to our school next Thursday, 29th October. Due to current restrictions Bishop John can only speak with one class group per visit. Bishop John will meet our primary 7 children in the gym hall and spend some time chatting to them and discussing preparations for the sacrament of Confirmation which they will receive later this session.

Hallowe’en

We will have Halloween parties in school on Friday 30th October. All activities will be in accordance with current guidelines. Children can come to school wearing their Halloween costume or own clothes on this day. In line with current guidelines we would ask that children do not bring additional items such as wands or other toys along with their costume. As part of our virtual assembly on Microsoft Teams, which is one of the highlights of our week, each class will have a parade to allow the other classes to see their costumes. Many thanks to the Parent Council for providing snacks for the Halloween parties.
Sound Space Concert
On Friday 30th October our children in primaries 3-7 have been invited to watch the Scottish Ensemble, Scotland’s pioneering string orchestra perform a lunchtime concert. 
Christmas
Christmas Show
Our Christmas show is one of the highlights of our school year. Although things are different this year our staff believe that it is more important than ever to have a Christmas show. We are currently planning how we can organise and create a production which all classes can participate in, which follows the current guidelines. We plan to film our completed production and share it with parents via our google classroom. We will provide further details on our Christmas show over the coming weeks.
Christmas Parties
As with so many events this session, although the format may be a little different, we will still have Christmas parties for our children. Once details of Christmas parties are finalised, we will inform you.
St John Bosco Parish Communication
In order to maintain communication with the parish community as much as possible in the current situation please follow the Facebook link below to keep up to date with what is happening in St John Bosco parish. https://www.facebook.com/catholicerskine1/                                     As well as their Facebook page the parish have also purchased an app which can be downloaded by parishioners, a flyer for the app can be found on our school app page.
Consultation with parents

Many thanks to all parents and carers who have returned information recently. Your views are extremely important as we evaluate our service and ensure that we continue to meet the needs of our school community effectively.
School Values Survey
You will have received text and app messages this week with a link to complete our school values survey. Please take 5 minutes to complete this short survey and help us to further develop our school values. This survey for parents and carers will be open until Friday 30th October. https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SJBPCSurvey
School Uniform

As always, our children look very smart in their school uniforms. As indicated prior to the October break we are now adopting a blended approach to school uniform. We are aware that many parents have paid for a relaxed school uniform which still fits their child and looks very smart. For this reason, parents can choose to continue with the relaxed uniform until their child grows out of this. When it is time to purchase a new uniform, it should be the traditional uniform.  Alternatively, if you wish your child to wear a traditional uniform on those days when they do not have PE then you can do so. We also have a number of traditional school uniform items available within the school. Further information on the items available and how to access these will be supplied over the coming weeks.                                                                                                                                       If any parent has a question in relation to this or requires support with this, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Outdoor PE
At the current time indoor PE is not permitted. As a result, children will continue to have PE lessons outdoors. For those who are wearing a mix of traditional and relaxed uniform there is a table indicating the PE days for each class. For their comfort, children should wear relaxed uniform on their PE day. Children will also participate in the daily mile and other outdoor learning activities as often as possible.
Class

PE days

Primary 1a

Wednesday & Friday

Primary 1b

Wednesday & Friday

Primary 2

Tuesday & Thursday

Primary 3/2

Tuesday & Thursday

Primary 4/3

Tuesday & Friday

Primary 4

Tuesday & Friday

Primary 5a

Monday & Thursday

Primary 5b

Monday & Thursday

Primary 6

Monday & Wednesday

Primary 7

Monday & Wednesday

With best wishes for the weekend ahead, 
Lynsey Gardyne Acting Head Teacher
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